Dear Parents,

It was good to see many of you last week when you came by to up your children's work packets. We also had many of you turned in library books which is so much appreciated. Thank you for everything you do to help your children be successful and safe. We had a virtual board meeting last Thursday night that some of you were able to attend electronically. I appreciate your desire to be involved.

At last month's board meeting, the 2020-2021 academic school calendar was approved. I have attached it to this email. As you are probably aware, school will continue to be dismissed for the remainder of this school year and the packets you have been picking up includes all the materials to support your efforts. If you were unable to pick up packets, please let me know and I will be happy to make arrangements for you to pick them up.

At the board meeting, I was asked about the grades for the 4th term. I want to assure each of you your child will not incur negative consequences or academic penalties for 4th term. I appreciate all you are doing to teach your children and keep them caught up as much as possible. We do want to recognize all of those who are working so hard to complete work and demonstrate understanding. We also know that each family's circumstances are different and full of various challenges. As we finalize grades toward the end of May, no grade will be lower than the third term grades earned before we were dismissed. There is also no consideration of making anyone repeat a grade level.

In future communications, watch for information regarding the following:

- 1. Final pick-up of items from student desks
- 2. Class assignments for next year
- 3. Directions for turning in new student paperwork for next year.

I sincerely desire the best for each of you and appreciate all of the words of encouragement I have received. I hope you are finding joy in the additional time you have spent with your children. Thanks again for your support.

__

Mr. Porter Principal Timpanogos Academy